                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

PUBLIC HEARING
NUISANCE JUNK/JUNK VEHICLES & GRASS & WEEDS
JANUARY 12, 2015 

7:00 P.M.

Mayor Mike Blackburn opened the public hearing for Marvin Powles, Lots 4 & 5, Junk/Junk 

Vehicles and Grass & Weeds at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call for the meeting: Dwain Pelzer, Kate Phelps, Brian Jaschen, Doug Shere and Fred Moreau
Absent: None
Visitors: 8
Also present:  Shari Mueller, City Clerk.

Mr. Powles was present to discuss the property that he received the nuisance letter about. He informed the Council that he does own the land but does not own the buildings.  He has been working on the cleanup process since he received the courtesy letter prior to the nuisance letter. There is still more clean work to be done and is asking for an extension to get it done.
There are still tree limbs that need to be cleaned up on the west side of the building.

There were no additional verbal or written comments on this issue.
Pelzer motioned to close the Public Hearing being no further business at 7:25p.m.

_________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn
                    City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller

REVISED 1/27/15
MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
JANUARY 12, 2015
                                                                      7:25 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn.

Roll call was taken. Those present were; Dwain Pelzer, Kate Phelps, Brian Jaschen, Doug Shere and Fred Moreau
Absent: None
Visitors: 8
Also present: City Clerk, Shari Mueller
Shere motioned to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) Approval of the regular meeting minutes of December 8, 2014  c) Approval of the expenditures.  Jaschen seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried. 
Moreau motioned approve the extension for Marvin Powles public hearing for more time to clean-up the trees on the west side of the building and any other cleanup work needed on 

Lots 4 & 5 until May 1, 2015. Shere seconded.  Pelzer aye.  Jachen aye. Phelps abstained. Motion carried. 

COMMUNITY PRESENTERS:
Diane McGrain, Schroer & Associates, P.C. – Diane presented to the Mayor and City Council the annual audit for fiscal year 7/1/13-6/30/14.  The audit report is available at City Hall during normal business hours for anyone that would like to review it.

DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
People Service, Howard Peterson – The DNR group was in town on December 16th to start drilling of the monitoring of four (4) wells.  The results are not yet available. 
Upon doing the routine check, inspection/cleaning on the lift station in East Ridge they found one (1) of the pumps tripped out.  The motor on pump #2 failed.  They priced out the cost to replace this style of pump.  The price to replace the pump is $5000. The new pump was ordered and installed through Flygt Pump.

Council member Brian Jaschen – Source Water Protection Program Update – The DNR’s 
Hydro-geological assessment team field information that was gathered in December and testing that has been done up to point will be compiled.  Once that information is available they will then determine what the next step will be. As soon as the Hydro-geo assessment team decides what direction they will take Brian will inform at that time.
Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose – The Street Department is working on the street sweeper, repairs to the GMC pickup additional equipment maintenance repairs.

They have been trimming trees, patching potholes, city shop repairs and maintenance, cleaning up the cans and bottles around the redemption trailers on a regular basis along with submitted work orders.     
BOARDS PROPOSED BUDGETS FOR FY2016:

Library Board, John Downey, Library Board President and Lisa Formhals, Library Director – Mrs. Formhals presented the City Council the Library proposed budget.  The Library is asking for an increase of $13,740 (current budget $66,260 to $80,000).

No decision was made at this time.  It will be taken in consideration if the budget will allow for any additional funds to be budgeted.

Park Board, Brad Klindt, Park Board Chairman – Mr. Klindt was present to speak on behalf of the Parks and Swimming Pool budget.  

The Park Board would like to keep the additional $5000 for park improvements along with keeping the additional funds already in the budget for the previous mowing contracted services to be moved to park improvement to be used for any park that is in need of improvement.  This Park budget will stay the same as the current budget.  

The Pool needs many repairs and the Park Board is asking for a $5400 increase in the pool budget to cover some of the much needed repairs.

The Council gave a verbal ok to increase the pool budget for the maintenance repairs. 

Liberty Board, Don Jones, Board Chairman – The City Clerk reported that the Liberty Board is not asking for an increase in their budget but would like the additional $5000 that was put in the budget for window replacement to stay in the budget.
Street Department, Dave Hoose, Street Superintendent – Dave Hoose requested additional funds to be budgeted to purchase a new pickup truck for the Street Department and to set up a sinking fund to start saving toward the purchase of the new truck in the next few years.  

The Council gave a verbal ok to budget $8,000 into a sinking fund to start saving for the new pickup truck

Clerk Department, Shari Mueller, City Clerk – The City Clerk discussed the improvement for City Hall to include painting the interior this fiscal year and for new carpet to budgeted in the FY2016 budget.  In addition to needing 2 new or used fire safe four (4) drawer file cabinets and a new or used conference table and chairs along with any additional items to update the interior of City Hall.
Pelzer motioned to approve the bid received to paint the interior in the current budget at the cost of estimated at approximately $1600 to be done by Marty Green.  Phelps seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried.  
The City Council gave a verbal approval to budget for the new carpet, file cabinets and conference table and chairs for FY2016.  The City Clerk will research office furniture new and used.  
Fire Department, Dwain Pelzer, Fire Chief – Councilmember/Fire Chief requested for the Fire Department budget to stay the same as the current fiscal year. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Mayor Blackburn re-appointed Council member Pelzer as the alternate 911 Board Representative for 2015.

Mayor Blackburn re-appointed Council member Moreau as the alternate Mills County Emergency Management Commission & meeting representative for 2015.

Shere motioned to approve the floating holiday to be Thursday, December 24, 2015.  Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Shere motioned to approve the Mills County Sheriff’s contract for FY2016, July 1, 2015-

June 30, 2016 with a 2% increase from $17,233/year to $17,576/year.  Pelzer seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS: None
MAYOR REPORT:  The Mayor gave general comments relating to positive changes in Malvern, including but not limited to the downtown façade project, fairgrounds building, golf course and new businesses opening.  He also discussed negative changes as is listed below.
The Mayor commented on the positive changes such as the Downtown Main Street Façade project that was started by the previously administration.

The City needs to continue to look into the water issues and a solution to the ongoing problems. To find out if what is needed is a new water treatment plant, new piping or both.  The Mayor would like to see something done in the next few years.
The Mayor would also like each department to be held accountable for the needs of their departments.  For example we need to list the street issues that are not being covered by the bond and survey the street issues and the problems for each of those streets.  They can be listed by priority of the streets needing repairs and put them on a schedule through the summer to handle on a routine basis via by work order.  Some of these issues have existed for over 20 years.

Each department should establish a calendar that can be used to schedule work that needs to be done along with the projects that have been done each month.

The City of Malvern has had new businesses such as the bakery which is coming online soon, the Hillside Veterinary Hospital, Downtown Brown, Salon 22 and the Chiropractor. This is all very positive. The new bridge has also opened which is also very positive for our town.
We have lost some important businesses like the rest home that was devastating to our town.  This was a loss of 20 jobs plus the ability for the elderly to have a place to go.  The building is now available to be sold.  There is a meeting in the future for local officials and interested parties to tour it.  Notification of this meeting will be provided when available. 

Property values have dropped and developers are not looking to build until the school is back.

The loss of the grade schools was also devastating to our town.  One of the major real estate agents said that it was not a problem it is a crisis. We have lost seventeen (17) kids since last year which is over a half a class of students.  We haven’t gotten to the point where the present kids can opt out until March.  If this continues to happen there will be no financial support if more kids opt out from people who would like to assist with the financial help to the school.

Almost all of the businesses I have spoken to have said that they have noticed a loss of traffic in their businesses since Chantry has closed. There have also been no houses that have been sold to families with grade school age children.
I would urge all of you to not vote for anything that does not move forward in bringing the grade school back to Malvern as soon as possible.

If it does not does not do that or the person is for that and soon it will get to the point of no return and we might lose things like our grocery store and other business along that line.  This alone could turn the City of Malvern into a retirement town.

Mayor Blackburn outlined his goals for the coming year as it relates to the City Council and the need for the community to continue moving forward with positive changes. 

PROJECT UPDATE:

Council member Kate Phelps and Project Manager for the CDBG Downtown Main Street Façade Project updated the Council on the project. The asbestos issues are currently being worked out at 401 Main Street.  Pinnacle Construction will be taking the classes needed to be licensed to handle asbestos removal.  Due to the issues in regards to the asbestos the contract will be reviewed by our City Attorney.

Council member Moreau gave an update for the EMS Special meeting that he attended.  The meetings main focus was on the hiring of the EMS Director and a second person to work with Larry Hurst whom is the interim EMS Director until June 30, 2015.  The permanent Director position is still pending along with the hiring of the second position.

The City Clerk discussed the progress in regards to the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project.  There is nothing to report this month.
NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES: SUMMARY OF NUSIANCE ISSUES FROM 

December 9, 2014 – January 12, 2015:
District #1 – Kate Phelps – Nothing to report.
District #2 – Dwain Pelzer – Nothing to report.
District #3 – Doug Shere – Nothing to report.
District #4 – Brian Jaschen – Brian submitted a nuisance for 909 Marion Avenue to be sent.
District #5 – Fred Moreau – Nothing to report.
Councilmembers drew for new Nuisance territories effective January 13, 2015 are as follows;

District #1 – Doug Shere
District #2 – Fred Moreau
District #3 – Kate Phelps 
District #4 – Dwain Pelzer
District #5 – Brian Jaschen 

The Nuisance Territory map will be published with the minutes.
Jaschen motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:30p.m.
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn



   City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
